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MINUTES OF THE PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

TOWN OF EAGLE MOUNTAIN, UTAH

Eagle Mountain Community Center

1668 E. Heritage Dr

Eagle Mountain, UT  84043

June 12, 2001
Chair pro tempore Diane Jacob called the meeting to order @ 6:08 p.m.

Roll Call:  

Commissioners present:  Diane Bradshaw, Jody Hooley (Mrs. Hooley arrived at 6:15 p.m.), Tom Maher, Diane Jacob, and Jeff Love.  Bill Chipman, Jennifer Wright-Thulin and Brigham Morgan were excused.

Town Staff:  

Town Engineer:

Mike Jensen

Town Planners:

Shawn Warnke





Ken Leetham

Planning Assistant:
Jody Harris


Others present:  Arlene Erickson, Community Arts Board; John Jacob, Scott Kirkland and Jessa Schalich, The Ranches; Avery Mortensen, The Ranches; Mary and Rick Steinbopf, residents; Josh El1edge, EMEV; Vincent Liddiard, resident; Paul Butler, Butler & Evans; Dave Holdaway, Alpine School District.

1.
Pledge of Allegiance:

Ken Leetham led the Pledge of Allegiance.

2.
Approval of the Agenda:


MOTION
Diane Bradshaw moved to approve the agenda as stated.  Tom Maher seconded the motion.  

Ayes: 4, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.  Jody Hooley was not present to vote.

3.
Status Report From the Council:

Brigham Morgan wasn’t present to give a status report, however, Shawn Warnke noted that the Town Council had tabled Rush Valley at the previous Town Council Meeting.

4.
Approval of Minutes:

MOTION
Diane Bradshaw moved to approve the minutes of May 22, 2001, as amended.  Tom Maher seconded the motion.  Ayes: 4, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.  Jody Hooley was not present to vote.

5.
Development Items:

A. Evans Ranch Master Development Plan approval, Public Hearing 

Diane Jacob stated a conflict of interest and excused herself from the meeting.  Diane Bradshaw chaired this portion of the meeting.

Shawn Warnke presented the Evans Ranch Master Development Plan approval.  The item was before the Planning Commission so they could become more familiar with the proposed development.  Staff’s recommendation was that no action be taken other than to conduct a public hearing.

Scott Kirkland, The Ranches, commented on the annexation. The Ranches believed that the annexation would be ready to be presented to the Commission for approval within the next month.

The Public Hearing opened at 6:21 p.m.  

Arlene Erickson, resident, requested that the Public Hearing be continued so residents could see the changes as they were made

Diane Bradshaw closed the Public Hearing at 6:22 p.m.

Tom Maher asked about the soil issue.  Ken Leetham stated there were collapsible soils in the area and this was a concern.  The Staff had specific recommendations from studies with respect to the soils.  As the property got closer to development the staff would make sure the issues were addressed.  

Jody Hooley asked if they were proposing to use the same Master Development Plan as The Ranches for the project.  Scott Kirkland confirmed that the development would be brought in under the revised Development Code, and then adopted into The Ranches Master Plan.  

Discussion ensued.

Jody Hooley requested a copy of Larry Carson’s application for a mink ranch. Discussion ensued involving John Jacob and Jody Hooley.

Jody Hooley expressed concern about the Tickville gulch. 

Jeff Love expressed concern regarding fire coverage and response time for this area.  Mr. Love was also concerned about the lot sizes and approving the subdivision.

Diane Bradshaw wanted to know which area they would start developing first.  Scott Kirkland confirmed that they would start at the North end and continue toward Tickville Wash and build a bridge to the Southwest side of the wash.

MOTION
Jody Hooley moved to table the Master Development Plan for Evans Ranch Annexation.  Tom Maher seconded the motion.  Ayes: 4, Nays: 0. Motion passed.

Diane Jacob resumed her position as Planning Commission Chair pro tempore.

(Jeff Love was excused from the meeting @ 7:08 p.m.)

Jessa Schalich, The Ranches, requested item C be moved up and heard before item B.  The Planning Commission agreed to the amendment

C. Ranches Maintenance Facility Site, concept plan

Jessa Schlalich, The Ranches, introduced a representative from Sowby & Berg who presented a concept plan for the Ranches Maintenance Facility Site.

The Commissioners had no concerns with the concept plan.


(Jeff Love returned @ 7:16 p.m.)

B. Point Lookout, Preliminary Plat

Shawn Warnke explained that Point Lookout was an application that had been before the Commission the past, and the public hearing had been completed.  At the last review there were two items that were specifically included in the motion regarding the storm water runoff and sloped driveways.  The Engineering department had reviewed the storm water plan that had been submitted.  Mike Jensen explained where the storm water system would be located and how the plan would work.  It was a standard collection system that was designed to collect storm water runoff.  

Shawn Warnke discussed the DRC recommendations.  This recommendation would go before the Town Council for approval.  There would be no public hearing necessary for the amended portion of the Development Code.  Shawn Warnke recommended that a note be attached to the recorded plat, which would put buyers on notice identifying the sloped driveways.  

Diane Jacob stated a conflict of interest as her husband sold water rights to The Ranches.

The Commissioners considered the approval of Point Lookout.

MOTION
Diane Jacob moved to approve the Preliminary Plat for Point Lookout (R-1 N-10)



Subject to the DRC and Engineer’s Recommendations as follows:



DRC Recommendations

1. That the project complies with the park and recreation amenities required by the Development Code.

2. That the slopes of driveways constructed in this project comply with the DRC’s recommendations. The recorded plat should contain a note that states that driveways cannot exceed 15 percent in slope.

3. That the applicant meet all requirements enumerated on the Town Engineer’s report.

Engineer’s Report

1. That the driveways be approved up to 12%.  Any driveway exceeding 12% must be pre-approved up to 15% with the site plan review of the particular lot. No driveways shall exceed 15%.

Jeff Love seconded the motion.  Ayes: 5, Nays: 0.   Motion passed.

D. Elementary School Site, Concept Plan


Gary Kirshbaum, Alpine School District, presented the Elementary School Site, Concept Plan.  The school would be located in The Ranches on approximately 12 acres and was scheduled to begin construction on July 15, 2001.  The district anticipated that the school would be ready for occupancy August 2002.  Mr. Kirshbaum noted that the facility, as per district policy, was available for public use.  All scheduling would be done through the school.  Those that chose to utilize the building would have to pay for janitorial services after  use of the facility.  The parks would also be open to the public.

Jeff Love expressed his concerns regarding the location of the school and the distance from the Fire Department in the Town Center.  It was his opinion that in the case of an emergency the response time would be ineffective.  Fire Chief Robert DeKorver stated that their estimated response time would be approximately 20 minutes, which he believed was adequate.

E. Eagle Mountain Stake Center, Concept Plan

Paul Evans, Butler & Evans discussed the Eagle Mountain Stake Center, Concept Plan.  The Stake Center would be located off Ira Hodges Scenic Parkway and Aqua Avenue in the Overland Trails subdivision in the City Center.

Shawn Warnke addressed the Commission with respect to the Stake Center.  One concern the Staff had was that there was no curb and gutter in the subdivision and this created a problem for storm drainage.  The DRC would address this concern at a later date. 

F. Eagle Mountain 1 Landscape Plan Amendment, LDS Church/Butler & Evans Architects

Shawn Warnke discussed the Landscape Plan Amendment that had been before the Commission on a previous occasion.  At that time, the Commission recommended an amendment to the landscaping on the exterior of the parking area to include berming to conceal parked vehicles.  The Landscape Plan now included berming, which was before the Commission for their approval. 

MOTION
Diane Bradshaw moved to approve the Eagle Mountain 1 Landscape Plan Amendment for the LDS Church as submitted.  Jeff Love seconded the motion.  Ayes: 5, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.  

6.
General Discussion/Questions/Announcements:

Shawn Warnke introduced Jody Harris to the Planning Commission.  Ms. Harris was the new Planning Assistant and would be present to take minutes at the Planning Commission meetings.

8.
Adjournment:



MOTION
Diane Bradshaw moved to adjourn the meeting @ 9:15 p.m.

Approved:  ______________________________________ Date: ___________________

                      

Chairman Bill Chipman
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